
It is expected that a Quorum of the Personnel Committee, Board of Public Works, and Administration Committee 
will be attending this meeting: (although it is not expected that any official action of any of those bodies will be 
taken) 
 

"Menasha is committed to its diverse population. Our Non-English speaking population and those with disabilities 
are invited to contact the Menasha City Clerk at 967-3603 24-hours in advance of the meeting for the City to 
arrange special accommodations." 
 

 
CITY OF MENASHA 

 Special Joint Common Council and  
Menasha Electric and Water Utility Commission 
Menasha Utilities’ Office and Operations Facility 

321 Milwaukee Street, Menasha 
July 8, 2013 

5:30 PM 
 

AGENDA 
 
 

A. CALL TO ORDER 
 

B. ROLL CALL/EXCUSED ABSENCES 
 

C. PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ANY MATTER LISTED ON THE AGENDA 
(five (5) minutes time limit for each person) 
 

D. DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS 
1.   Options for disposition of Steam Utility Facility  
 

E. ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
 

http://www.cityofmenasha-wi.gov/COM/Clerk/Joint_Common_Council_and_Menasha_Utilities/2013/Steam%20Utility%20Facility.pdf�
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TO:  Members of the Common Council   
  Members of the Utility Commission 
 
FROM:  Donald Merkes, Mayor 
  Melanie Krause, Interim General Manager  
 
DATE:  3 July 2013 
 
 
RE:  Options for disposition of Steam Utility Facility  
 
 
Since closure in 2009, the City of Menasha has maintained the Steam Utility facility and equipment at 
198 River Street in a condition to preserve its value for future sale or use.  With the final settlement of 
banholder litigation, the Common Council and Utility Commission held a joint session in 2012 to review 
a decision tree of potential uses of the facility and equipment.  Action taken to dissolve the steam utility 
at that meeting was later tabled by the Common Council. 
 
Since the closure of the facility utilities staff has received numerous inquiries regarding the disposal of 
the building and equipment.  The Utility has conducted tours and provided information to entities that 
have come to us, but has not actively recruited potential buyers.  The only ground rule communicated to 
those inquiring was that the City was not willing to invest in or partake in something that would create 
new financial risk to the community.  Only one company, Greenwood Energy, progressed to the point of 
a letter of intent being approved by the Common Council.  Being that no firm direction has been 
determined, Menasha Utilities staff has maintained the facility with an ability to restart as originally 
directed by the Utility Commission.  Inquiries to purchase specific components required to resume 
operation of the facility, or for salvage, have not been explored at this time due to the previous direction 
to staff to maintain the facility’s ability to restart. 
 



At this time there are two main directions that the community could proceed in as shown in the graphic 
below: 
 

  
 
 
Retaining the facility would likely continue to impose costs on the City.  Costs to maintain the facility in a 
condition that would allow it to regain operation are approximately $50,000 annually.  Preliminary 
estimates to demolish the building excluding salvage value of any equipment are over $1 million.  
Retaining the facility also poses risks to the City, the degree of risk varying based on the choice, with 
operation exposing the community to the most risk. 
 
We believe that there is value in the equipment or facility to the right party. The City and Utility 
management agree that it would be in the best interest of the community to issue an RFP to a broad 
market to gauge if there is interest in the facility and just what type of interest that would be.  With that 
direction in mind we solicited proposals from experienced firms to draft a RFP, solicit proposals, and 
review proposals received.  We received two proposals, one from Power Systems Engineering (PSE) and 
another from ESI Inc. to provide this service.  The major difference besides pricing that was evident from 



the proposals is that ESI Inc. would be dedicating 2-3 engineers to handle all the technical components 
of the process whereas under the PSE proposal that expertise will be provided by staff at Menasha 
Utilities that operated the facility. 
 
At this time we recommend that the Common Council /Utility Commission contract with PSE to draft an 
RFP, solicit proposals, and review proposals received with the option to operate or salvage.  The process 
would likely take about 8 weeks to complete. We believe that this offers the best potential to maximize 
the value of the facility and minimize further risk to the community. 




































